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Minutes of Committee Meeting of Addison Gardens Allotment Association

Held at 18 Balmoral Road on 1 December 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

Those attending:

1. Karol Smal Chairman, Jeff Hollingworth Secretary, Rebecca Hurley Treasurer, Joan McConn Lettings Secretary, Phill Hughes, Mike Lapworth, Pascal Boulvais 

Minutes of Meeting held on 20 August 2009 

2. Agreed.

Website
3. Jeff reported on progress with developing an AGAA website and showed some sample pages from the provisional site. He recommended using the e-voice community website system which meant free hosting and an annual cost for registering the domain name of £3. The system available would meet our needs and enable interaction with members through a discussion forum/ blogging system. The Committee agreed this approach with a view to a launch in early 2010.

Environmental Audit

4. The Committee agreed that this should proceed and approved a draft terms of reference (see below). Phil Hughes would be Chairman and Ann O’Sullivan Secretary to a small sub-group and Association members with an interest would be invited to participate via the Newsletter.

5. Karol pointed out that Addison Gardens is primarily an allotment site with the purpose of members growing fruit and vegetables, and this aim must always be borne in mind.

Hedgerow Planting
6. Joan and Karol had ingeniously obtained over 100 small trees free of charge as part of the Tree O’clock initiative. The committee agreed that Association members should be invited to take part in an organised planting on the following Saturday. Some trees would be kept in reserve with a view to creating some form of hedge barrier between the site and the new cemetery extensions.

Toilet Facilities
7. Mike and Karol reported that it was not feasible to construct a toilet facility linked to the main drainage system in Addison Gardens. Joan and Karol reported they had visited a very effective DIY composting toilet on a site in Bristol and showed photographs to committee members. This would be a much cheaper solution than the more professional composting toilets available. The Committee agreed to develop this proposal with a view to a presentation at the next AGM in April 2010 including a full cost estimate. Mike to make informal soundings with the Council about the need for planning permission for such a facility at the bottom of the upper field.

Plans for a communal area on the upper field

8. Karol reported that the project to provide a communal area on the upper field to match a similar area on the lower field was proceeding well. The remaining task was to grass seed the area which had already been cleared by our contractor, Akimdal. This would be done shortly. The communal shed for the upper field had now been moved into position and could be used for storage. A lock similar to that used on the lower field shed would be fitted in due course.

Clearing of vacated plots

9. Joan reported that there was considerable work needed on most of the plots to define paths etc before they can be available for letting. Two plots could be let immediately but the other 5 plots could not be relet until this work was done. It was agreed that a weekend work party of volunteer Association members would be organised for the weekend 16/17th January and a reminder notice would be issued nearer the time. Any more substantial work which could not be done by volunteers would then be carried out by Akimdal.

Lockable Gate between fields and path clearance

10. The Committee discussed the feasibility of a new gate access between the fields which would connect to the lower field at a point just before the main path turned off to the north. In the upper field this would connect to the existing path running next to the hedge up to the Manure Coral and there would be a new connecting path between plots joining with the main path running down to the new communal shed. The new gate would be lockable with the same padlock as on the entrance gates.  The Committee agreed to work up a full proposal for this project including costings to present to the AGM.
Water Supply
11. The Committee agreed to turn off the water supply on 7 December. It would be switched on again in good time for next year’s growing season.

Winter Newsletter to Association members

12. The Committee commented on a draft and Karol agreed to redraft for early circulation later in the week.

13. It was also agreed that Karol would write to a number of plotholders over issues of individual plot maintenance.

A.O.B.

14. Pascal expressed concern about the height of the conifers growing in the University Halls of Residence which were beginning to block out light to some of the upper field plots. Joan offered to speak to someone at the University to see what could be done. 

15. Jeff mentioned that he had received an advance copy of the Local Authority’s development plan for the Hogsmill Valley area and the Association might like to consider whether to comment formally as there were proposals about increasing the amount of land for allotments. If the Association did not comment it was likely that KFAG would want to become involved.
Date of next committee meeting
16. TBA for the first week in February 2009
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Annex: Terms of reference for environmental audit
-To survey the two fields and assemble a log of the main environmental assets on the site. 

-To make recommendations to the committee on which areas of the site should be protected as important environmental assets and how they could be enhanced and the cost of doing so.

-To propose arrangements which could be instituted to collect and monitor information on flora and fauna on the site and report to association members from time to time making further recommendations as necessary on any actions needed to safeguard and develop it.

-To make a first report back to the Committee by 1 March 2010 so that a report can be placed before the AGM  


